MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, TRAWDEN, ON 26th NOVEMBER 1984

Present:

Mr.D. Haley (Vice-Chairman) in the Chair Mrs. Robinson, Mrs. Armstrong, Mrs. Stone, Mrs. Waterworth, Mr. Armstrong, Mr. Bleasdale,

Mr. Hounslow, Mr. Foulkes, Mr. Hodgson.

Councillor A. Davies
Mr. A. Spencer, Colne Times
Mrs. N. M. Darcy, secretary.

1. APOLOGIES:

2.

Apologies received from Mr. D. Robertson and Mrs. B. Stonelake.

MINUTES: Minutes of meeting held 29th October approved and adopted.

3. MATTERS ARISING:

Community Bus - Mr. Haley reported that he had attended the meeting but very little progress was made due to the pending legislation. A further sub-committee was formed and a meeting arranged which Mr. Bleasdale should have attended but was unable to do so because of illness. Mr. Haley proposed that we should contact the secretary asking for minutes of the meeting.

Parish Status - Informed by the Town Clerk's Department that the application is to go before a meeting of the Policy & Resources Committee on 29th November, after which details of the application will be available for inspection at Nelson Town Hall for a period of six weeks. It will then be sent to the Boundaries Commission before going to

the Home Secretary for final approval.

Paving Stone at Community Hall - Several paving stones at the entrance to the Community Hall have now been relaid.

Black Carr Mill - The Borough Council are still in negotiation with the agents for the purchase of the site.

Christmas Gifts for the elderly - Mr. Robertson will collect the envelopes from the Town Hall for distribution via Mr. Haley.

Shopping for the elderly - Decided to ask Tyrer Tours to quote for transport to Asda for late night shopping.

Pendle Re-employment Project - Mrs. Stone and Mrs. Darcy attended the opening of the new premises in Nelson.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Various minor planning applications, including:-

Change of use to solarium at Roseley Street Winewall - Enquiries to be made whether this is for private or public use and, if the latter, to bring to the notice of the Planning Department that there could be problems reparking of vehicles.

Caravan site, Wycoller - Permission granted for one year.

Dean Street, Trawden - It has been decided that the road will not be made-up at present.

Notice of meeting of Pendle Parish and Town Councils Area

Committee at Nelson Town Hall on 5th December. The Chairman
cannot attend this meeting.

5. SOCIAL EVENTS:

Village Supper Dance - Fixed date of 1st March 1985.

Hall and music to be booked.

Christmas Get-together - Decided to meet somewhere for bar snacks one night during week commending 7th January.

Mrs. Stone and Mrs. Darcy to make enquiries.

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

Mr. Haley complained of the fouling of pavements by dogs. Mr. Hodgson also complained about dogs fouling the fields to the detriment of the sheep and Mr. Hounslow commented that some people even excercised their dogs on the school field. It was suggested that perhaps Mr. Spencer could publicise the problem in the hope that dog-owners may take greater care in

Colne Horticultural Society - Mr. Waddington from the Colne Horticultural Society contacted Mr. Robertson about a week ago and said that they were in possession of some Cups which had originated from Trawden Agricultural Show. One is the 'Agnes M. Jones' cup which is in use at the moment but will be returned to us before October and the other is a solid silver cup presented by Mr. H. W. Bannister and this will be passed on to Mr. Robertson in the near future. Mr. Waddington also asked if we would like the loan of two cups originally used by the Colne Wine Circle.

Tree Planting - Mrs. Stone produced a newspaper cutting saying that a large number of trees have been planted in various places in Pendle and wondered why Trawden & Winewall had not been included, especially in view of the fact that trees had been purchased from Leisure Services last year indicating to them that we were anxious to have more trees in this area. Resolved to pass on these comments to Leisure Services.

Mrs. Armstrong suggested it might be a nice idea to have a framed map of the area displayed in the centre of Trawden, if possible to include footpaths. Suggested that the window of the Council Office would be the most suitable place for display and it was resolved to ask Mr. Kirby to provide a suitable map.

Mr. Foulkes said that the telephone in the Cotton Tree kiosk is out of order. Resolved to contact British Telecom asking for it to be repaired.

Mrs. Robinson said that the Vicar had suggested having a special Sunday service once a year with members of the Neighbourhood Council attending, as used to happen in the days of the Trawden U.D.C. A general and lengthy discussion took place and it was decided to leave the matter in abeyance and put it on the Agenda for the next meeting.

Mr.Bleasdale asked if we could ask Pendle Borough Council if they have specific points for dumping salt/sand. Required in all the usual places and also at the top of Winewall, at the end of Hawley Street and by the bridge in Winewall. Mr.Bleasdale also said that he felt there was a need for more litter bins in the area.

The meeting closed at 9-15 p.m.

Next meeting to be held on the 28th January, 1985, at 7.30 p.m.

AGENDA

- 1. APOLOGIES
- 2. MINUTES
- 3. MATTERS ARISING
- 4. CORRESPONDENCE
- 5. SOCIAL EVENTS
- 6. PROPOSED CHURCH SERVICE
- 7. REVISION OF MINUTES
- 8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS.